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The Vanderbilt Woman’s Club brings 
together the women of Vanderbilt  
University; provides an opportunity for 
intellectual, cultural and social    
activities within the community and the 
University; supports and assists the 
mission of the University; and     
sponsors the Vanderbilt Woman’s Club 
Stapleton/Weaver Endowed             

Scholarship through fundraising. 

     

    VANDERBILT 

    WOMAN’S CLUB 

    President’s message                                                                         
Dear Vanderbilt Woman’s Club Members, 

May this cold weather be over shortly and may we soon see signs of spring.  For me that 
is the forsythia and daffodil blossoms. I also celebrate the crocus and the fragrant     
hyacinths, but not so much the grape hyacinths. Those little guys can take over an area! 

ScholarSips was a resounding success! We are grateful for so many participating in this 
event, making it as profitable as it was.  There were 64 VWC members who purchased 
one or more tickets.  In total there were 143 tickets sold, of those 13 were sponsors. 
Sponsor totals tallied $3,005. In addition there were direct donations to the scholarship 
fund from 30 sources contributing an additional $2,795.  The total receipts from the 
invitations were $11, 910. 

Elaine Blake chaired this committee with talent, poise and grace. Nancy Dwyer was 
the coordinator and the facilitator at the Jean and Alexander Heard Central Library.  
Lisa LeMaster and Kelly Chambers designed the invitations and tallied the RSVP’s 
and the donations. Maddy Berezov worked with Vanderbilt ground maintenance to 
decorate the recessed window shelves in the library with clippings from the campus. 
Our members also were well represented in the auction items. Kendra Holroyd,        
Angela Bowens created the silent auction baskets and Dede Clements solicited      
original auction items.  Joyce Gore donated an authentic Indian dinner for 10 and sold  

The Vanderbilt Woman’s Club acknowledges the late Margaret Branscomb,                                                                                                                             
wife  of  Chancellor Harvie Branscomb, for the major plantings of the magnolia       

                           trees on campus and honors her in the naming of the newsletter.

 

Have you made 
your  reservation for                
the Dyer Lecture on 

March 12?                          
Details on page  

eleven. 
two dinners thus making a $1,200 donation. Loretta Saff offered her skills as a Life Counselor.  Judy Isaac donated Kenny 
G symphony tickets. We could not have done this without our members working the check-in and check-out (with           
Elisabeth Sandberg on hand for clarification): Lynne Siesser, Angela Bowens, Lisa LeMaster, Judy Auer, Dede 
Clements, Kate Shaw, Karen Lawrence, Anne Plummer, Joan Hornberger, Aileen Webb, Judy Isaac, and Pam 
King.  Yolonda Brooks Robinson and Cindy Slobogin showed the club’s gratitude by distributing the souvenir wine 
glasses to departing guests. We are also grateful to Jillian Neal, who provided us credit card access. Professor Susan 
DeMay donated one of her works of art and a personal lesson in throwing pots. There were generous donations from the 
office of the Provost, Coach Tim Corbin and Baseball, Coach Mason and Football, Coach Balcomb and Women’s          
Basketball, Coach Stallings and Men’s Basketball, Blair School, the Theatre Department and Leah Lowe, The           
University Club, Vanderbilt Medical Center, and Vanderbilt Legends Golf Club.  This event truly represented a     
sampling of the expertise and talent of the Vanderbilt community. 

As mentioned last month this event would not be possible without the support of West End Discount Liquors and Wines 
and David Seeley. We are also grateful for the additional community support from the Nelson brothers at GreenBrier 
Distillery and their Belle Meade Bourbon package, NashTrash Tours, Arrington Vineyards, and the Nashville Jazz 
Workshop.    

Very special thanks to our Interest Groups. Our VWC Out to Lunch Group donated its own basket.  And I want to agree 
with Lin Watson that the Mah-Jongg group may have been the best represented Interest Group at the event!  The auction 
items totaled almost $7,000.  The final numbers have not been tallied but I expect that we will clear a generous amount for 
scholarships! 

Kudos and Gratitude for all the generosity, participation, and energy that gifted this event!                            Sheila 



 

ScholarSips 2015
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After church mission trips to                          
Appalachia in high school,                   
Kelly Chambers (Newcomers) never 
imagined that she, one day, would live in 
Tennessee.  Growing up in Fort Worth, 
Texas, careers and academics have         
taken her to live in Brussels, Belgium; 
Georgetown, Texas; Strasbourg, France; 
New Orleans; Chicago; Galveston, Texas; 

and now Nashville.  With a B.A. from Southwestern University and 
an M.B.A. from Tulane, Kelly worked in the oil and banking      
industries and received a J.D. from DePaul University.  Three 
children later and a move to a gulf coast barrier island, Kelly           
began full-time motherhood and volunteer work including two 
terms on the Galveston ISD Board of Trustees.  Kelly and her 
husband of 29 years, Ed Sherwood, have a daughter at Tulane; a 
son at SMU; and a daughter in Nashville at USN.  Ed works in the 
VUMC Anthesthesiology department.  The empty nest starts next 
fall.    
 

 
Elaine Blake (Fund Raising) finds    
herself amazed that she now, 25 years 
later, feels so at home in Nashville, a 
place that felt like a new country when 
she moved here, having  never even 
visited the South.  Elaine moved to   
Evanston, Ill after college with a BSN in 
Nursing and began her 40-year nursing 
career there.  The first half of her     

working life was spent in Critical Care  areas where she found the 
most opportunity for learning and  challenge.  After earning an 
MSN in Gerontology Nursing at age 40, Elaine worked with older 
adults and their families, mostly in community settings doing new 
program development.  Finally, for the last eight years of her work 
life, she taught Gerontology and Nursing Leadership at Belmont 
University School of Nursing.  Elaine retired 11 years ago to travel 
with her husband, Randolph, first for a semester at NYU, followed 
by stays in Japan, New Zealand, Australia, and South Korea.  
Other interests re-emerged quickly after retirement, including her 
exploration of more creative applications of sewing, singing again 
- in a woman’s choir this time – gardening, and reading for pleas-
ure.  Son, Geoff, and her two grandchildren live in Brooklyn so 
freedom for frequent trips to the New York family is another of the 
many, many good things in her life today. 

Getting to know your Board  

continued from the October issue 

Cynthia Dave Slobogin (Scholarship) 
Grew up in Michigan as the second of nine 
children in the suburbs of Detroit.  
Received degrees in Nursing and Public 
Health after attending Hillsdale College and 
WMU. As soon as possible after             
graduation moved to sunny Florida and left 
those cold winters behind!  First job was 
charge nurse on a maternity floor, covering 

the Labor, delivery, postpartum and the nursery. Subsequent 
job was a Director of a Blood Center for 14 years and after 3 
children, worked in Family Practice, Pharmaceutical Research, 
Women’s Health and Outpatient Surgery.  Have been with Chris 
for 25 years. Chris’ primary position was in law at the University 
of Florida with 4 stints at universities in California. He also filled 
summer positons in Dublin, Oxford, Frankfort, Barcelona and 3 
summers in Montpellier, France.  All of which were exciting    
adventures and a perk of academia.  After deciding in 2006 to 
stay in Florida we built the “dream” house and promptly             
received amazing job offers from numerous schools including 
Vanderbilt – which was far and above the best choice! So, sell 
the new house and move to Nashville, Tennessee in 2008. I 
had never imagined I could end up in Tennessee since I had 
never even been to the state.   Have three daughters, one at 
Georgetown, one in Tampa and one married and living in the 
Nashville area.  Enjoying the empty nest – for the most part but 
looking forward to grandchildren one day.  
 
 

Kendra Holroyd (Hospitality) I was 
born and raised in Hagerstown MD 
and graduated from York College of 
Pennsylvania with a B.S. degree in 
Nursing. I worked at Johns Hopkins 
Hospital in the Coronary Care Unit and 
then moved to the DC area and 
worked at Fairfax Hospital INOVA in 

the Cardiovascular Surgical Intensive Care Unit. While living in 
Silver Spring we had our two children and thus began my 20 
year career as a Mom and Volunteer. 13 days after our            
youngest child arrived we moved back to Baltimore then to  
Philadelphia area before arriving in Nashville in 2005. 
I have danced in the Nutcracker as Clara's Mom with my 
daughter and volunteered throughout their school years with 
jobs as homeroom mom, teacher assistant, office, copy room 
assistant and school store manager. 
I enjoy working out at the YMCA, reading, decorating,           
refinishing furniture, cooking and participating in VWC activities. 
My two children live here in Nashville. Lauren is a first year 
Medical Student at Vanderbilt and Michael works in Cool 
Springs and lives at home. 
Kendra's husband, Ken Holroyd works in the Anesthesia          
Department at VUMC, is Medical Director of the CTTC and is  
Assistant Vice Chancellor of Research.  Thank you, all board members, for your service. 
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Meet the VWC 
Regal Rendezvous

Movie Group!  
This interest group meets
every month for lunch and
a movie at Green Hills.
Betsy Fleetwood has led
the group for five years,
following former leaders
Jennie McClendon, Sheila
McCarty, and founder,
Ann Wells.
This month, members
gathered at Table 3 for a
lively meal and tales of
the past week of ice and
snow. After lunch we
walked right around the
corner to Regal Cinemas.
February’s flick was “Still
Alice,” with Academy
Award-winner Julianne
Moore in the title role.
Betsy usually prepares an
Oscar ballot contest for
members to try their
hands at selecting
winners, but the crazy
weather this month
precluded that; Mildred
Tilley gets to serve
another year as the
reigning champ!
If you enjoy movies,
conversation, and lunch
out (or any one of the
above), join the group
once a month—there is
always a new film to see,
and all are welcomed!

Jo Ann Staples, Betsy Fleetwood, Mildred Tilley, Sheila McCarty, Martha Alexander, 
Judy Andrews, Angela Bowens, Ebbie Redwine, Diane Whalley, Roberta Maguire, Mary Raffety

Roberta Maguire, Mildred Tilley, Jo Ann Staples, Sheila McCarty, Betsy Fleetwood,  
Mary Raffety, Angela Bowens, Diane Whalley, Ebbie Redwine, Judith Hodges
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Spring Luncheon 

Friday, May 1, 2015      11:30—1:30 

Richland Country Club, One Country Club Drive, Nashville, TN  37215 

Look for information regarding Luncheon Reservations in the April newsletter. 

Regal Rendezvous 

Future movie dates:     

March 17th 

April 14th.                                     

Lunch place and time TBD    

See you at the movies -                                                                                                     

Betsy Fleetwood  615-579-0903 

WELCOME  NEW MEMBERS! 
 

Mary Avent          Marsha Chisolm               Peggy Curci          Peggy Dughman                            
Mary Lucia Gregory          Merrill Helou          Carolyn Havens          Pam Lamp 

Maggie Nichols 



 

Rebecca Atack                                                                                       
Judy Auer (ScholarSips) 

Elisabetha Baugh 
Elaine Blake (ScholarSips Sponsor also              

in memory of Norman Yoder) 
Merle Born 

in memory of Barbara LeVan 

Faye Brown(ScholarSips) 
Ruth Ann Brown  

Chris Browning (ScholarSips Sponsor)                                                                  
Judy Burns  

in memory of Eva Mendelsohn,                                                 
Louise Howell  and Corlyss Dillard 

Sarah Calvani (ScholarSips) 

Karen Campbell (ScholarSips) 

Toni Carlton 
Kelly Chambers                        

(Endowment  also ScholarSips) 
Jody Combs (ScholarSips) 
Mary Cronin-Furman 
in memory of Barbara LeVan 

Janet Crowson 
Helen Dale (ScholarSips) 

Cassandra Estes (ScholarSips Sponsor) 

Hope Estopinal (ScholarSips) 

Betsy Fleetwood 
Dot Galloway (also ScholarSips Sponsor) 
Kathleen Garthwaite (also ScholarSips) 

Anne Gulley (also ScholarSips) 

Vickie Hakim 
Kay Hall (ScholarSips) 

Rita Hall (also ScholarSips) 

Joy Hambrick 
Cherie Hamilton 

Joan Harshman (ScholarSips) 
Carol Hazlehurst (ScholarSips) 

Byrd Helguerra (ScholarSips) 

Terri Hershberger 
(Endowment) 

in memory of Barbara LeVan 

Rebekah Hickson (ScholarSips) 

Wendy Hoblitzelle (ScholarSips Sponsor) 
Virginia Holladay  
in honor of Lynne Siesser 

Kendra Holroyd 
(Endowment)  

tribute to Judy Isaac and                                 
Mr. & Mrs. Eichelberger                            

To make a donation to the              
endowed scholarship fund send 

checks payable to                                            

Vanderbilt University            
to  

Lynne Siesser,                                  
2009 Overhill Drive, 

 Nashville, TN  37215-3414 

DONORS to the Stapleton/Weaver Endowed Scholarship                                              2014-2015                                         

Linda Schoenblum (ScholarSips) 

Lois Scholes 
Elaina Scott  

(Endowment)                           
tribute to Lynne Siesser 

Kate Shaw 
 in memory of Barbara LeVan 

Lynne Siesser 
in memory of Harriet Jonsson                                     

& Rhonda Borman 

Cindy Slobogin  
in memory of Barbara LeVan 

Sandy Spitz  
(Endowment also ScholarSips Sponsor) 

Adele Stein (ScholarSips Sponsor)                                
Margie Stoll 

Johanna Sulser                                             
in honor of Joyce Weingartner 

Meredythe Sweet (ScholarSips) 

Mildred Tilley                             
(Endowment) 

tribute to Alice and Marion Purcell 
Emilie Townes (ScholarSips) 

Pat Waters 
Lin Watson 

in memory of Barbara LeVan 
Aileen Webb  

(Endowment) 
in memory of Billy Bryant and 
tribute to Mary Nelle Bryant 

Carol Webster (ScholarSips) 

Ann Wells (ScholarSips) 

Joyce Weingartner 
Rosemary Worley (ScholarSips) 

also in honor of Janice Elliott  

Faye Wyatt 
Randi Lee Young 

Tuesday Bridge Group 

Kathy Hood (also ScholarSips) 

Joan Hornberger (Endowment )                      

(and in memory of Barbara LeVan also                       
Daniel C. Clements and Rhonda Borman)                                                                        

Polly House (also ScholarSips) 

Lydia Howarth (also ScholarSips) 
Julie Hudson (ScholarSips Sponsor) 

Sheila Jensen (ScholarSips Sponsor) 
 also in memory of Barbara LeVan 

Jane Jones 
(Endowment)  

tribute to Lynne Siesser 

Pam King 
Ann Krimm (ScholarSips) 

Shirley Lachs 
Karen Leeman 

Judy Lefkowitz (ScholarSips) 

Lisa LeMaster 
(Endowment)  

tribute to Grace Turner, Judy Isaac,                       
Cindy Slobogin, and Jennifer Pitts 

Judy Lefkowitz (ScholarSips) 

also in memory of Louise Howell                                                     
and Eva Mendelsohn 

Dolores Loutzenhiser 
Lynn Maddox (ScholarSips Sponsor) 
Anne Manner (ScholarSips Sponsor) 
Sheila McCarty (ScholarSips Sponsor) 

also in memory of Barbara LeVan 

Elaine McKenna 
Tilly Najjar 

in memory of Maryda Colowick and Jean Stumpf 

Margaret Norris (also ScholarSips) 

Inka Odom 
Janice Orser 

in memory of Barbara LeVan 

Sara Plummer 
(Endowment)                                                     

in memory of Renate and Richard Arenstorf 

Mary Raffety (ScholarSips Sponsor) 

Yolonda Robinson (ScholarSips Sponsor) 
Malu Ramsey 

Evelyn Richmond 
Maisie Roden (ScholarSips) 

Kimberly Ross 
Elisabeth Sandberg                           

(ScholarSips Sponsor) 
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BOARD MEMBERS  2014-2015 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

President Sheila Jensen 615-385-9486 
615-351-4375 c 

sheilajensen@comcast.net 

Past President Lynn Maddox 615-604-7773 lynn.d.maddox@vanderbilt.edu 

Vice President/Program Chair Lisa LeMaster 615-891-1727 lisa.m.lemaster@gmail.com  

Treasurer Elisabeth Sandberg 615-377-9373 elisabeth.sandberg@vanderbilt.edu 

Recording Secretary Aileen Webb 615-289-8057 midura.ling@gmail.com 

Corresponding Secretary Angela Bowens 615-776-7164 aybowens@comcast.net 

STANDING COMMITTEES       

Communications/Website Nancy Dwyer 615-400-2815 nancy.a.dwyer@vanderbilt.edu 

Publicity/Communications Terri Hershberger 615-343-0755 w 
615-804-0259 c 

terri.hershberger@vanderbilt.edu 

Fund Raising Elaine Blake 615-473-9001 c elaine.blake@mac.com 

Hospitality Kendra Holroyd 615-376-4596 
615-887-8222 c 

k2holroyd@comcast.net 

  

Interest Groups Lisa LeMaster 615-891-1727 lisa.m.lemaster@gmail.com 

Magnolia News Karen Lawrence 615-491-8051 kblawrence88@comcast.net 

Membership Lynne Siesser 615-298-5659 
615-856-3980 c 

lsiesser7@gmail.com 

Newcomers Kelly Chambers 615-953-6512 kellychambers420@yahoo.com 

Scholarship Cindy Slobogin 
Mary Cronin-Furman 

615-292-2214 
615-818-0781 

slobogin@hotmail.com 
mary.croninfurman@gmail.com 
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Suggestion for a new Interest Group                        

Sprechen Sie Deutsch? 
 

 

There will be an organizational meeting on Friday, March 27 at 3pm                                                   

at the home of   Susanne Riess,  

2811 Polo Club Road (off Vaughn Road)        

414-241-1246      susriess@hotmail.com 

mailto:sheilajensen@comcast.net
mailto:lisa.m.lemaster@gmail.com
mailto:midura.ling@gmail.com
mailto:elaine.blake@mac.com
mailto:slobogin@hotmail.com


 

 

 

BOOK GROUP TWO Kathleen Donofrio 615-383-8732 kafdonofrio@gmail.com Meets first Monday from 1:00-2:30 p.m. in 
the Green Hills Library 

 2015 

March 2  

April 6 

May 4 

June 1 

July 6 

August 3 

September 14 

October 5 

November 2 

December 7 

2016 

January   

February 1 

Hostess/Leader 

Ellie Raths 

Rebekah Hickson 

Dede Clements 

Lisa LeMaster 

Rita Hall 

Kathleen Donofrio 

Carmen Gherman 

Joy Belton 

Nancy Fruetel 

Mildred Tilley 

  

 

Cassandra Estes 
Estelle Condra 

Author 

Gabrielle Zevin 

Denise Kiernan 

William Kent Krueger 

Daniel James Brown 

Lily King 

Dave Eggers 

Jon Meacham 

Elizabeth Warren 

Malcomb Gladwell 

Leo Tolstoy 

 

 

Anthony Doerr 

Title 

The Storied Life of A.J. Fikry  

The Girls of Atomic City: 

Ordinary Grace  

Boys in the Boat 

Euphoria  

What is the What?  

American Lion 

A Fighting Chance  

David and Goliath  

The Death of Ivan Ilych  

 

Book Ballot Luncheon 

All the Light We Cannot See  

  

BRIDGE TUESDAY Bea McGee 615-473-7807 mcgeebea@gmail.com 2nd and 4th Tuesdays after lunch from 12:30 to 

3:30 p.m. 

BRIDGE THURSDAY Lynne Siesser 615-298-5659 lsiesser7@gmail.com Every Thursday from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. 

COMMUNITY              

EXPLORERS 

Anne Manner 615-289-1040 acmanner@gmail.com Join us in exploring historic and cultural sites as 

well as other points of interest in the Nashville 

area. 

COMMUNITY            

SERVICE 

Kathleen Donofrio 615-383-8732 kafdonofrio@gmail.com Volunteers meet on selected Wednesday           

mornings at LP Pencil Box, offering free school 

supplies for Metro teachers. 

MAH JONGG Lin Watson 615-776-3848 linrw@comcast.net Wednesdays 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. 

PLAYGROUP Kerri Obstein 781-258-8556 kerriobstein@gmail.com Looking for playmates for your pre-schooler?  

Join the mums and their toddlers in parks,            

playgrounds and homes every Thursday from  

10 a.m. to noon. 

MOVIES Betsy Fleetwood 615-579-0903 befleet@aol.com Join the group monthly on Tuesdays for a movie 

at Regal Green Hills Cinema and lunch              

beforehand at a nearby restaurant. Contact 

Betsy to be placed on the email list.  

OUT TO LUNCH BUNCH Joyce Gore 615-783-0681 joycegore0681@gmail.com Try out local restaurants with congenial        

company. 

PARLEZ-VOUS        

FRANCAIS? 

Joan Harshman 615-292-2260 joan.s.harshman@att.net Lunch and conversation with friends.            
Second Thursday from 1:00 to 2:00 p.m. at 
Amerigo’s Restaurant, 1920 West End  Avenue. 

ESPAÑOL POR FAVOR Lorena Rivera  
Wilson 

615-517-1064 lorenaktw@comcast.net Lunch and conversation with friends at a Green 
Hills restaurant. 

SPRECHEN SIE 

DEUTSCH? 

Susanne Riess 414-241-1246  susriess@hotmail.com Meet in homes on a Friday morning for coffee 
and conversation. 
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BOOK GROUP ONE Becky Atack 

Ann Ercelawn 

615-790-3500 

615-298-4766 

rebecca.w.atack@vanderbilt.edu 

ann.ercelawn@gmail.com 

We meet the second Sunday of the month 

from 2:30 to 4:00 p.m., except in May when 

we meet on  the first Sunday.  We do not meet 

in December, January and August. 

 2015 Leader Hostess Title/Author 

 March 8 Becky Atack Sheila Jensen We Are All Completely Beside Ourselves             

by Karen Joy Fowler 

 April 12 Byrd Helguera Penny TeSelle The Story of Charlotte’s Web                                            

by Michael Sims 

 May 3 Joan Harshman Mary Claire Bradshaw The Bully Pulpit                                                                   

by Doris Kearns Goodwin 

 June 14 Sheila Jensen Joan Campbell  Isabella the Warrior Queen                            

by Kirsten Downey  

 July 12 Margaret Norris Margaret Norris Still Life with Bread Crumbs                                              

by Anna Quindlan 

COCKTAIL CLUB Lynne Siesser 615-298-5659 lsiesser7@gmail.com Bring a bottle of wine and your favorite hors 

d’oeuvres.  Meet new friends from other                       

departments. 

GOURMET GROUP Carmen Gherman 615-354-4421 cggherman@yahoo.com If you love to cook, join us for fine dining and                        

scintillating conversation. 
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COCKTAIL CLUB    
FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
 

March 21 at the Holroyds    
April 25 at the Siessers 
May 16 at the Clements 

 
 

Wednesday, March 18, 2015 - 8:30 am -  11:30 am                            
Second Harvest volunteer day together with our Community Service Group.   

Lunch follows at the on-site First Harvest Cafe. 
 

Thursday, April 23, 2015 -  DayTrip to tour Jack Daniels Distillery in Lynchburg with lunch at                                                           
Miss Mary Bobo's Boarding House.   

(Please respond to Anne if you think you would like to participate so that we can gauge interest in 
this trip and explore transportation options.) 

 
 

Please email or call Anne Manner if you would like more information.   
acmanner@gmail.com; 615-289-1040 

          Community Explorers  



 

  

March      2015 
 

 

VWC 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
 
 
 

Vanderbilt 

Spring Break 

Week 

 

Book Group 

Two   1:00 

p.m. @ Green 

Hills Library 

 

  

 

Mah Jongg 

1-4 p.m. 

VWC Board 

Mtg. 8:30 a.m. 

Playgroup 

10 a.m.–Noon 

Parlez-Vous 

Français? 1-2 

p.m. 

Bridge 1 – 4 

p.m. 
 

   

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
Book Group 

One  2:30-4 

p.m. @ Sheila 

Jensen’s 

  

Bridge 12:30 – 

3:30 p.m. 
 

 

Community 

Service @ Pencil 

9-Noon 

 

Mah Jongg 

1-4 p.m. 

DYER Lecture 

Dr. John Lachs 

10:00 a.m. 

Playgroup 

10 a.m.–Noon 

Bridge 1 – 4 

p.m. 
 

  

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
  

 
 

Movie Group 

11:30 a.m. 
 

Community 

Svc/Explorers 

Joint Trip to 

Second Harvest 
8:30 – 11:30 a.m. 

Mah Jongg 

1-4 p.m. 

Playgroup 

10 a.m.–Noon 

Lunch Bunch 

12:30 

Bridge 1 – 4 

p.m. 
 

 
Happy First 

Day of Spring! 

Cocktail Club  

at the 

Holroyds’ 

6-8 p.m. 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
   

Bridge 12:30 – 

3:30 p.m. 
 

 

Mah Jongg 

1-4 p.m. 

Playgroup 

10 a.m.–Noon 

Bridge 1 – 4 

p.m. 
 

Sprechen Sie 
Deutsch? 

Initial Meeting 
 3:00 pm. @ 
Susanne Riess’ 

 

29 30 31 1 2 3 4 
   APRIL 

 

Mah Jongg 

1-4 p.m. 

VWC Board 

Mtg. 8:30 a.m. 

Playgroup 

10 a.m.–Noon 

Bridge 1 – 4 

p.m. 

 

  

 

French Conversation at Amerigo’s.  In March only, the group will meet on the 

first Thursday, March 5, to accommodate the Dyer lecture on the 12th. 
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 Please join the Vanderbilt Woman’s Club 

for our March Dyer Lecture featuring 

Dr. John Lachs 
Vanderbilt University 

Centennial Professor of Philosophy 

“The Cost of Our Comfort” 

 
ARTISAN SIDE 

☐ Kale Salad – Kale chiffonade, red onion, cranberries, sunflower seeds, liquid aminos,  
lemon juice, and olive oil 

☐ Herbed Red Potato Salad -- Red potatoes, celery, onion, fines herbs tossed in mayonnaise 

☐ Pesto Orzo Pasta -- Orzo pasta with basil pesto, sundried tomatoes, and Kalamata olives 

☐ Roasted Vegetables -- Eggplant, onion, zucchini, yellow squash, peppers and carrots  
roasted to perfection and tossed with fresh herbs & tomato vinaigrette 

☐ Fresh Fruit Salad – mixed seasonal fruit 

☐ Tuscan White Bean Salad – Braised white beans, feta, tomato, garlic, kale, lemon juice, and 
olive oil 

☐ Cucumber Herb Couscous – Couscous pasta tossed with tomatoes, cucumber, herbs,  

olive oil, and lemon 

 

 
Vanderbilt Dyer Observatory 

1000 Oman Drive, Brentwood 
RSVP:  Lisa LeMaster, lisa.m.lemaster@gmail.com  or  615-891-1727 

 

Thursday 

March 12, 2015 
10:00 a.m. 

This lecture is open to the 
public at no charge. If you 
would like to reserve a 
box lunch to enjoy after 
the lecture, please 
indicate your choices to 
the left.  Mail selections 
and check for $10 made 
payable to “Vanderbilt 
Woman’s Club” to:   
Lisa LeMaster, 714 
Pennines Circle, 
Brentwood, TN  37027.                      
Order Deadline:  March 5th 
 

 

Please select a sandwich AND a side 
CLASSIC SANDWICH 

☐ Turkey- White cheddar, all natural turkey breast, sliced tomato, leaf lettuce & pesto mayonnaise  

on sourdough 

☐ Ham- Black forest ham, Swiss cheese, & Dijon mustard on sourdough 

 ☐ Creamy Chicken Salad - Poached chicken mixed with creamy fines herb mayonnaise,  

celery &  onion on cranberry wheat walnut bread with sliced tomato & mesclun greens 

☐ Homestyle Tuna Salad - All white tuna, sweet relish, onions, celery, parsley, and mayonnaise  

served on Yazoo beer bread with romaine hearts 

☐ Montecito - White cheddar, avocado, sliced tomatoes, cucumber, shaved red onion, clover sprouts,  

mango chutney on flaxseed 

☐ Roast Beef Sandwich – All natural roast beef, shaved red onion, aioli, tomato, leaf lettuce  

& white cheddar on marble rye 
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